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risks of the different costs that exist in different parts of the supply chain. TasNetworks 

acknowledges that this complexity imposes costs on retailers and these costs are ultimately 

passed through to customers. TasNetworks welcomes greater network and retailer 

collaboration on network tariff design and considers it to be key to ensuring that customers 

are not paying the costs of unnecessary risk. 

Our observations and experiences align with the AEMCs Discussion Paper and reflect that 

there are currently barriers to greater retailer involvement in network tariff design. We would 

welcome more insights from retailers on the needs and preferences of their customers 

however, operating in a competitive market means that there may be a reluctance from 

retailers to share information with DNSPs. Competition law considerations also prevent 

retailers from discussing or giving effect to agreements or understandings relating to pricing, 

necessitating DNSPs to consult with retailers individually, rather than as a group, which means 

getting a consensus is difficult. 

We also note that under the current framework there is no obligation on retailers to offer 

innovative network tariffs developed by networks. In the absence of any obligation to offer 

these tariffs, we consider that more meaningful consultation between networks and retailers, 

incorporating insights from both parties could ensure that innovative tariffs meet the needs 

of networks and retailers and are more likely to be offered to end use customers. However, 

the competitive nature of the retail market and differences in retail risk appetite and market 

segmentation makes developing innovative tariffs that meet the needs of all retailers more 

challenging. 

In closing, in TasNetworks' view it is not clear that the current framework applying to network 

pricing needs significant reform noting that this does not mean that there aren't opportunities 

for changes or improvements. The Australian energy industry and consumer preferences are 

constantly changing and will continue to change after The Pricing Review concludes. It is 

important that DNSPs are equipped to respond to these changes through a more flexible and 

collaborative framework that enables us being able to respond to an evolving customer base. 

Once again, thank you for the opportunity to provide comments in response to the discussion 

paper. To discuss the views expressed in this submission please contact Gemma Hutchison, 

Acting Leader Regulation, at 

Yours faithfully 

Julie Morrison 

Acting Head of Regulation 

Confidential information has been omitted for the purposes of 
section 24 of the Australian Energy Market Commission 
Establishment Act 2004 (SA) and sections 31 and 48 of the National 
Electricity Law/sections 223 and 234 of the National Energy Retail 
Law.


